Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting May 10, 1976

Three Selectmen present, Edward C. Clarke presiding

Eric Tenney reported to the Selectmen that Glen Belanger the trailer on Lovern's Mill road is moving. Smith Harriman is moving the trailer down the road and he wants the town to guarantee him his money. The Selectmen agreed that they would within reason. Richard Schacht suggested that a letter be sent to KBW suggesting that the land in this area is unsuitable for tailers.

Ed Clarke reported that the ballfield is in a state of disrepair and that the manager of the little will be in later to ask for some repairs.

Emil Donatello- Pistol permit

Glen Belanger asked the selectmen to tell him what his taxes will be for this year so that he can pay them. They must be paid before the trailer is moved. The Selectmen assessed the trailer for \$2000.00 and the tax bill will be \$50.40. He said that he would pay it tomorrow night.

Bob Dunlap reported to the Selectmen about the flagpole which is to be put up in honor of our nation's Bicentennial. The Electric company wants the meter to be put on a pole so that the church will not be bothered with the electric bill. He asked to have some help to fix Meeting House Hill so that a bus could take the elderly and infirm up the hill for the July 4th picnic. He mentioned the plaque at the first schoolhouse, another rock will be put there so that the engraving can be done right into the rock. He asked the Selectmen to check into the fireworks and other activities planned at Gregg Lake for the 4th celebration. Parking could be a problem and you cannot charge people for using a town road.

Carter Proctor was granted a sign permit by the Selectmen for his business at Proctor Laminates. He also took an aplication for a Building permit.

Dawne Kistmer asked the Selectmen if she could keep a horse at her trailer on Depot Street. The selectmen agreed that if it did not become a nuisance it was permissible since there was no mention of animals in the Zoning Ordinance.

The Manager of the Little League met with the Selectmen to discuss the needed repairs to the Ballfield. It is imperative that the infield be done for the safety of the children. Don will get someone to tell the road crew what is needed and the Selectmen will authorize Merle's men to do the work.

Sue Craig reported on the progress at the Beach. The fence is in the process of being put up. but there has already been some vandalism done on it. She reported that the lifeguards salary will amount to \$2400.00 this year. The season will be ten weeks and 2 days and the beach will open June 26, 1976 and close September 6, 1976. The hours will be from 9:00 A. M. til 5:30 P. M. and the beach will be closed to all at 9:00 P. M. Mrs. Craig asked to have some work done on the boat landing and another area, this would require moving some rocks and doing some filling in. The Selectmen will authorize Merle and his men to do this.

Chief Craig reported to the Selectmen about the problems of the week.

Richard Saville had made a complaint that he thought that a beer liscense was being applied for at the Studio Resturant. The Selectmen said that they could do nothing until the deed was done. This should require a special exception.

Lloyd Henderson met with the Selectmen about the Antrim Bennington Bridge he stressed the importance of a large turnout at the meeting with the County Commissioners and he suggested that a Selectman attend the Bennington meeting.